Freedom of Information Act 2000 and Environmental Information Regulations Act 2004

Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please provide details of all payments received under Section 106 Planning Obligations for the years 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17, 2017/18 (and, if available, 2018/19), including the following details:
· The date the payment was banked
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This would require the manual trawl of finance records for the six-year period requested.  This search would also need to span several service areas to establish the precise date that the monies were received or possibly transferred.  This would require in excess of 18 hours of officer time.   
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request, in its current form, will exceed the appropriate limit.

The Council also judges that the following exception to disclosure is also applicable under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004.  Regulation 12(4)(b) of the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) provides that a public authority may refuse to disclose information to the extent that the request for information is manifestly unreasonable and Leicester City Council consider that this exception applies in this case.

While under the EIR there is no appropriate cost limit above which authorities are not required to deal with requests for information, the ICO’s guidance on regulation 12(4)(b) states ‘In assessing whether the cost, or the amount of staff time involved in responding to a request, is sufficient to render a request manifestly unreasonable the FOIA fees regulations may be a useful starting point’.

It is estimated that the time it would take to locate, retrieve and extract the information requested would considerably exceed the appropriate limit for a FOIA request of £450 or 18 hours of staff time.

Therefore, Leicester City Council considers that the exception contained in Regulation 12(4)(b) of the EIR is engaged.

· The value of the payment

· The purpose of the payment (for example, payments made to ‘health care’ or ‘affordable housing’)

· The amount of the payment that has been allocated

· The amount that has been allocated but not spent

· The recipient of the allocated payment
Please see the attached document in response to the questions above.
· The amount that has been repaid to the developer
Nil.

· The reason for the repayment

Not applicable.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

